BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
WORKSHOP:  HOUSING DIVISION

NOVEMBER 4, 2010

The Board of County Commissioners met for a Workshop on Thursday, November 4, 2010 with Chairman Howard Kessler presiding.  Present were Commissioners Mike Stewart, Lynn Artz, Alan Brock and George Green.  Also, present were County Administrator Ben Pingree, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

6:00 p.m.  Workshop called to order.

The Housing Department has experienced some challenges in meeting program guidelines and measures for all of their housing programs over the last few months.  The Housing Department consists of four programs.  SHIP, WAP and LIHEAP and they are administered by Florida Department of Community Affairs.  The other program is the Housing Choice Voucher Program (Section 8), and is administered directly by the U. S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).

The County has received unfavorable performance assessments from the State and Federal agencies that support, monitor and provide oversight for these programs.  The Board requested a workshop to discuss the option of outsourcing the housing programs to a private vendor in order to improve efficiencies and performance to meet the guidelines and expectations of our grant agency partners.

The Board listened to staff concerns and the staff indicated that they can correct all of the problems and run the programs efficiently.

The Board will still move forward with the RFP and make a decision at a later date as to the outsourcing of these programs.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 8:08 p.m.

